
STAFF REPORT

Date: May 8, 2024

To: Mayor and City Council

Through: Doug Thornley, City Manager

Subject:   Staff Report (For Possible Action): Acceptance of the donation of traffic 
conflict monitors from the Carson City Public Works Department to be used 
by the Maintenance and Operations Department with an approximate value 
of $118,800.

From: Tim Hendricks, Maintenance and Operations Manager

Department: Maintenance and Operations

Summary:
The Carson City Public Works Department, Streets Division has offered to donate 88 traffic 
conflict monitors to the City of Reno Maintenance and Operations Department for use by the 
Street Maintenance Division. The conflict monitors have an approximate value of $1,350 each, 
with the approximate value of the donation being $118,800. 

Consent Review Yes No
1. Is this item an annual or standard item that comes before Council for regular 
approval? X

2. Is this item an agreement required based on an item previously approved by 
Council? X

3. Is this item included in the current budget approved and adopted by Council? X
Other Considerations
What percent of the total City budget does this item represent? 0.013%

Alignment with Strategic Plan:
Fiscal Sustainability
Infrastructure, Climate Change, and Environmental Sustainability

Previous Council Action:
There is no recent Council action relevant to this item.
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Discussion:    
The Traffic Signal Maintenance Section of the Street Maintenance Division currently utilizes the 
EDI MMU2-LEip conflict monitors in many of the City’s signalized intersections. The Carson 
City Public Works Department is switching to a different manufacturer of conflict monitors and 
is therefore offering to donate its existing inventory to the City of Reno. 

Financial Implications:
There is no financial impact to the City associated with this donation.

Legal Implications:
Legal review completed for compliance with City procedures and Nevada law. All donations to 
the City must be approved by Council. 

Recommendation:
Staff recommends Council accept the donation of the traffic conflict monitors from the Carson 
City Public Works Department to be used by the Maintenance and Operations Department with 
an approximate value of $118,800. 

Proposed Motion:
I move to approve staff recommendation. 

Attachments:

Carson City Public Works confirmation of monitor donation


